
 

 

 

To:  Board of Education 

 

From:  Margo Empen, Superintendent 

 

Subject: Information Items 

 

INFORMATON PROVIDED BY THE SUPERINTENDENT  
 

 Administrative Reports 

 Final SWAP Report 

 2015-16 Summer School Summary 

 IASB Fall Dinner 

 2016 ACT Scores 

  
Background: 

 

Final SWAP Report – You have been provided a summary of this year’s Student Workers Assistance 

Program.  Mr. Rick will be available to answer any questions that you may have. 

 

2015-16 Summer School Summary – Mr. Sagel and Mr. Bullock have provided data from this year’s 

Summer School Program.  They will be available to answer any questions you may have at the September 

meeting.  

 

IASB Fall Dinner – Registration is now open for the Northwest Division Dinner Meeting at Maxson 

Riverside Restaurant on Thursday, October 6, 2016, at 6:00 p.m.  Ralph Martire, Executive Director, Center 

for Tax and Budget Accountability, will speak on The Future of Illinois and State Funding.  As a current 

school board member, Ralph Martire brings unique knowledge to his presentations.  Registration begins at 

6:00 p.m. Please check your calendars, Mrs. Mahan will be contacting you next week to see if you are 

attending.  Mrs. Empen will provide transportation to the event. 

 

2016 ACT Scores – The 2016 ACT scores have been released.  Dixon improved or stayed the same in 3 

out of the 4 areas tested.  2016 was the last year ACT will be administered to all juniors for State testing.  

ISBE has moved to the SAT as the State test for high schools.  We will share information with you and our 

parents as we learn more about SAT.  
 


